# Stakeholder update

Fortnightly update to stakeholders, provided by the Rushcliffe Neighbourhood policing team

## Inspector's update – 15<sup>th</sup> October 2019

Welcome to the latest edition of the Rushcliffe Stakeholder Update.

**Inspector Craig Berry** 

### **Priority Setting**

In my last newsletter to a change in the procedure by which we determine our quarterly policing priorities. Following our most recent HMICFRS inspection, it was identified that there were degrees of variance in the way each neighbourhood policing area in the force determined its policing priorities. As a result, we have moved to a corporate model, so that the process is replicated in each NPA.

The org chart also attached in the email details the process. I will be holding a quarterly 'Local Policing Priority Setting Meeting' (LPPSM), with NPT Sergeants and the Chief Communities Officer and ASB officers at Rushcliffe Borough Council. You, as the elected bodies/members for the borough have a voice in the process and I would request that any issues you wish to be considered each quarter are brought to our attention ahead of the meetings, through Cllr Rob **INGLIS** 

A key aspect of the LPPSM process will be the data supplied by the OPCC quarterly survey and the LPPSM schedule will be built around its reporting schedule.

#### Keep up-to-date with your local policing team:

West Bridgford Police and Rushcliffe South Police



Sign up for email alerts at nottinghamshirealert.co.uk

OPCC Report Month	Submission deadline
January 2020	31 <sup>st</sup> December 2019
April 2020	31 <sup>st</sup> March 2020
July 2020	30 <sup>th</sup> June 2020
October 2020	30 <sup>th</sup> September 2020

Matters can also be brought to the attention of Cllr Rob INGLIS of the Rushcliffe Borough Public Safety Committee for them to be forwarded to the LPPSM process.

Once the LPPSM has identified the priorities for the preceding quarter, then these will be published on our website. Monthly progress reports will then be posted to the Rushcliffe neighbourhood's page at ww.nottinghamshire.police.uk.



### **Team updates: West Bridgford**



Sergeant Sarah Merrall We welcome a new Police officer to the Rushcliffe north beat team, PC Steff GRIFFITHS is an experienced response officer that has moved onto our team.

He has hit the ground running, in his first week he has been issuing Community Protection warning letters under ASB (anti-Social behaviour) legislation, one of these was around a young person riding a motor bike on foot paths around Gamston.

Stef has already made an arrest of a male for going equipped who was also wanted for a number of bike thefts across Nottinghamshire.

Unfortunately we have had a repeat victim of a distraction burglary in West Bridgford; two offenders entered the house of an elderly couple gave a false story and stole cash.

We wish to remind people to be aware of their elderly relatives and neighbours, keeping an eye out for them and providing advice and guidance around cold callers.

We have seen a significant rise in sheds and garages being broken into around the Lady bay and Abbey wards where bikes and tools have been stolen. The advice is for people to review their security of those types of buildings. We have published social media and alerts around these crimes. We have increased our patrols and type of patrols to prevent and detect offences, with a good arrest within the last 24 hours.

We are advising people to ring 101 or 999 if they see any suspicious behaviour.

### Local engagement:-

We visited Greythorn Primary school on the 19<sup>th</sup> of October, as part of the schools 'people who helps us' topic.

PCSO MAWER, attended a coffee morning at a residential home in West Bridgford, she spoke to the residents about crime prevention, providing them with some small purse bells that alert the purse owner if someone tries to take their purse.

Local PCSO's have also been visiting students in the area with Judith Brown from RBC, giving crime prevention advice and providing some personal safety items.



### **Team updates: Rushcliffe South**



Sergeant **Steve Robinson** 

During the first part of October 2019 we have continued with our engagements in our communities, visits have included a number of beat surgeries at Bingham, Radcliffe on Trent, Keyworth and Cropwell Bishop.

We met with a parish Councillor and clerk at East Leake on the 3<sup>rd</sup> of October, some good discussions around engagement and communications with the local NHW team and Cllrs.

With the help of PC Karen CRANE, the Rushcliffe schools and early intervention officer (SEIO), a knife crime presentation was given to the older group of young people that attend the Keyworth young person's centre on the 10<sup>th</sup> of October. This included information around the consequences of carrying knives.

There have been a number of reports of anti-social behaviour in the new Cotgrave precinct. This includes young people riding their bikes on the car parks and the precinct itself, narrowly missing some more elderly residents. The local PCSO has spent some time on patrol in the area and will continue to do so in the coming weeks.

In the last few days we have been successful in finding 2 stolen vehicles, they were found near to Cropwell Bishop/Owthorpe. The vehicles, a BMW car stolen from Leicestershire and a JCB from East Leake were recovered, our enquiries continue around these vehicles.

We have had reports of vans being broken into at Radcliffe on Trent and Bingham, where the doors of the vehicles had been peeled back to gain entry and tools stolen.

On the 2nd of October we had a call about a house being broken into at Barnestone. Officers attended quickly but found that the 'offender' was a person who had lost their keys to their own home.

